
  

 

world class event to our 

town.  

I am pleased to announce 

that with this edition, we 

are beginning our 14th 

year of uninterrupted 

monthly publication of our 

Patriot Reader newsletter.  

A big Bravo Zulu to our 

Patriot Reader newsletter 

editor  Michael Rothfeld 

who has done an awesome 

job of producing this 

monthly newsletter for the 

past 13 years. It has ben 

our pleasure to bring you 

this newsletter monthly.  

The Veterans Council wish-

es you a very Happy New 

Year and gives thanks to all 

our veterans for their ser-

vice 

 

Bill Dudley 

Chairman 

Veterans Council of St. 

Johns County 
  

Fellow Veterans, 

The Veterans Council 

would like to take this 

opportunity to wish every 

veteran the best of the 

Holiday Season. 2023 has 

been a very challenging 

year. Shaping world 

events have been trou-

bling. Locally, our Coun-

cil was hit with devastat-

ing news of the passing of 

our former Vice Chair-

man, Sgt. Major Ray 

Quinn on Thanksgiving 

Day. His passing, though 

not unexpected is a great 

loss to the community, his 

friends and family and to 

veterans throughout the 

state. His life touched so 

many and has left a huge 

void in our community. A 

tribute to the Sgt. Major 

appears in this months 

edition of our newsletter.  

On a more enlightened 

note, the Veterans Coun-

cil hosted another suc-

cessful annual Wreaths 

Across America program 

on Saturday 16 December 

with over 400 attending 

the ceremony and laying a 

wreath at each of the head-

stones at St. Augustine Na-

tional Cemetery. The Veter-

ans Council appreciates the 

community’s involvement 

as we honor those who have 

served this nation and paid 

the supreme price for their 

service. The wreaths will 

remain in place until 13 

January 2024 when volun-

teers will collect the 

wreaths for disposal.  

On December 8, the Veter-

ans Council was honored to 

be a part of the World 

Changers Concert at the St. 

Augustine Amphitheater. 

This was an awesome event 

produced and hosted by 

Jackie and Danny Garcia 

and had all the elements of 

a world class event. There 

were many notables in at-

tendance that made the 

event a huge success includ-

ing the US Marine Band 

from Camp Lejeune, N.C. 

that performed on stage 

that evening and in the 

downtown Plaza the fol-

lowing evening in St. Au-

gustine. Big kudos to Danny 

and Jackie for bringing this  
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                                  A TRIBUTE TO SGT. MAJOR RAY QUINN 

On Nov. 23, Thanksgiving Day, our community lost a very special person. 

Sgt.Major Ray Quinn passed away after several years of fighting the debili-

tating effects of Pulmonary Fibrosis. Ray had suffered with this disease for 

a long time that robbed him of his ability to properly breathe thus limiting 

his ability to be as active as he had always been. I watched him as he con-

tinued to attempt to perform all the activities that had been so important to him. Until the 

very last days of his illness, Ray continued to serve in his role as a veteran advocate. Attend-

ing American Legion and Veteran Council meetings, breakfast or coffee with his fellow sol-

diers was all very important to him and he struggled to make it happen.  

Ray was a man of principle, a man of immense integrity. His leadership skills were second to 

none and he was called upon by many local organizations to provide that leadership as they 

sought his guidance. Ray was the quintessential leader with the leadership qualities devel-

oped by his many years of military service. They continued after he took off his uniform as 

he was recognized by senior military officers to provide training and development for junior 

officers and NCO’s . He was called upon for state functions by the National Guard senior 

command for his protocol knowledge at military events.  

Ray’s vision for veterans was evident as he worked with other former military leaders in the 

community to petition the St. Johns Board of County Commissioners to organize and stand 

up a Veterans Council. This was accomplished and came to fruition on July 4, 2001 when the 

Veterans Council of St. Johns County was commissioned by proclamation by the County 

Commission Board. Ray later was elected as the Chairman of the Council. He served on 

many other important groups to help with bringing services for veterans to our area such as 

the Clyde Lassen State Veterans Nursing Home, Jacksonville National Cemetery, and a 

strong supporter for the VA Leo C, Chase Jr. Community Base Outpatient Clinic. Ray was 

always an advocate for any opportunities to improve help for our veterans.  

Ray’s military and civilian awards are too numerous to mention here. They are delineated in 

his Obituary that is included in this newsletter but I’m sure I speak for everyone who knew 

Ray, who served with him as a soldier or a civilian, the community has lost a great veteran 

servant leader and I personally have lost a great friend.  

Bill Dudley, Chairman        Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. 
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Sergeant Major Ray A Quinn, 77, went to be 

with the lord on 11/23/2023 peacefully at UF 

Flagler Hospital with family around him. 

 

He is survived by his wife Claudia Addrenne of 57 years, 

His mother Myrtle Quinn and proceeded in death by his 

father Vernon A Quinn and brother Stephen Quinn. Daughters Cindy 

Buzard (Dan), Susan Boyer (Craig), his grandchil-

dren Brad Buzard (Taylor), Aubrey Lucas 

(Cameron), Quinn and Connor Crinigan, Haven 

and Cole Boyer. Great grandchildren Blayze and 

Asher Buzard, Reese Johnson, AJ and Luke Lucas. 

 

SGM Quinn began his military career by enlisting in Company C, 2nd 

Battalion, 124th Infantry, Eustis, Florida on 13 June 1965. 

SGM Quinn progressed through Infantry assignments and rank serving 

as an Automatic Rifleman, Fire Team Leader, Scout Section Sergeant, An-

ti-armor Platoon Sergeant and First Sergeant. 

SGM Quinn began full-time employment with the Florida National 

Guard in December 1973 and began his Active Guard and Reserve 

(AGR) service in 1981. He served full time with the Florida Army Na-

tional Guard from 1973 to 1995. 

 

He served as First Sergeant of Combat Support Company, 2nd Battalion, 

124th Infantry from January 1977 to May 1985. In May 1985 he was 
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transferred to Headquarters, Florida Na-

tional Guard with assignment as Operations 

and Training Noncommissioned Officer. In 

July 1989 he was selected as Chief Adminis-

trative Noncommissioned Officer for the 

Support Personnel Office where he served 

until his retirement. 

 

SGM Quinn was a graduate of the United States Army Sergeants Major 

Academy. In addition to his full- time assignments, he served as an in-

structor at the Florida National Guard Military Academy instructing 

Basic, Advance, Senior and First Sergeant courses. 

After his retirement from the Florida National Guard on 30 November 

1995 he began employment with the Florida Department of Military Af-

fairs. He served the department until his retirement on 29 February 2008 

retiring as the Director of Executive Services. In that capacity he was 

Chief of Protocol for both the Department and the Florida National 

Guard. 

 

In 1999 SGM Quinn was selected to serve on the Ft. Stewart Retiree 

Council and served as the Chairperson of the Enlisted Council until 

2008. In February of 2002 he was selected by the Chief of Staff, U. S. Ar-

my to serve a four-year term on the CSA Retiree Council and was asked 

to remain a fifth year. He served as the Chairman and Vice Chair of the St. 

Johns County Veterans Council. 

SGM Quinn was President and former board member of the Kiwanis 
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Club of Historic St. Augustine. He was a charter member of the First Mi-

litia Chapter Association of the United States Army and serves as the Vice 

President for Veterans and Retiree Affairs. He served as a member of the 

board of directors of the Jacksonville National Cemetery Support Com-

mittee. He enjoyed membership in the National Infantry Association and 

holds an honorary membership in the Officers' Club of St. Augustine as 

well as the Ancient City Chapter of the Military Officers Association of 

America. He remains a life member of the Enlisted National Guard Asso-

ciation of the United States and the Enlisted National Guard Association 

of Florida. He was a member of American Legion Post 37 of St. Augus-

tine serving as the Post Chaplain. He served as Chairman of the Florida 

Veterans Hall of Fame Council for four years. 

 

In January of 2010 he was appointed interim county commissioner for 

District 3 St. Johns County Florida. In 2011 he was appointed to the St. 

Johns County Planning and Zoning Agency. In 2021 he was inducted into 

the Florida Veterans Hall of Fame. 

 

Among his awards and decorations are 

the, Legion of Merit, Army Meritorious 

Service Medal, Army Commendation 

Medal, Humanitarian Service Medal, 

Good Conduct Medal, Florida Cross, 

Florida Distinguished Service Medal, and 

the Florida Commendation Medal. 
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The family request in place of flowers that contributions be made 

to charities that he was passionate about in his honor: National Ar-

my Museum 1775 Liberty Dr Belborn, VA 22060 and American 

Bible Society 101 North Independence Mall East FL 8 Philadelph-

ia, PA 19106. 
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns 

County meets on the last Thursday of 

the month, all are invited to attend.  

We meet at the County Health &    

Human Services Building, 200 San  Sebastian View, at 

7 pm in the Muscovy room.     

 

 Upcoming Speakers       

December 28 

Joseph Pearce, Wish for Our Heroes 

January 25, 2024  

Dennis Graves, CJ3 Foundation 

William Zorich, Irreverent Warriors 

February 29 

Ramona Rood, Soldiers Angels 

Carey Picklesimer, CorpsStrength 

March 28 

Capt. Ed Turner, USN, Ret., Exec Dir.                                        

POW/MIA Memorial & Museum 

May 30 

Wendy Layton, Chapter Dir., Blue Star Families 
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Jackie Charsagua Garcia 

  

@wreathsacross America, #staugustinefl. My first. Some 3 million volunteers across the 

nation placed wreaths (or flags) on hedge stones at national cemeteries. With city, county 

officials; volunteers young and old; heartwarming gathering of the community.  

Sheriff Hardwick gave a great speech about the forgotten graves. Skies held the rain for 

most of the ceremony.  

Had the honor of placing the USAF wreath, then was joined by USAF vets. Each service 

was represented, including a wreath for POW/MIAs. 

I placed two more, saluted their memory, and said a prayer.  

I am grateful knowing that a volunteer at Fort Bliss, TX, National Cemetery placed a 

wreath today at the hedgestone of my father, Jose A. Charsagua, SMSgt, US Army  

Another well orchestrated event. Great job Chairman @BillDudley Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County, FL and the participants, including my pastor and friends from Anastasia 

Senior Adult Ministry. 
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Additional photos of Wreaths Across America at the St 

Augustine National Cemetery 

Submitted by Bill Gradwell 
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The Riverwood Mens Club held its Golf Tour-

nament at the WGV Slammer & Squire on 

November 13th and donated $ 28,500 to the 

Veterans Council of St Johns County, Inc. 

Pictured below is the check presentation with 

Club members and Veterans Council Treasurer 

John Mountcastle.  
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From Council member Ray Pascuzzi 

I had the honor along with American Legion Post 37 - St. 

Augustine FL Legion Riders members Dave Glabb and new-

comer Manny Perez escorting TWO MEN AND A TRUCK 

who delivered the wreaths for the Wreaths Across America 

ceremony at the St. Augustine National Cemetery.  

We joined Friends of VEMA St. Johns County and St Johns 

County Sheriff's Office on the escort. 

The rain held off until after the ceremony. 

It was great to see the young sea cadets and youth groups 

like the Boys Scouts honoring those veterans who are no 

longer with us. 
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  Florida Power & Light surprises St. Augustine resident with a 

Christmas lighting display 

 Lucia Viti, St. Augustine Record 

On Tuesday evening, Florida Power & 

Light (FPL) volunteers gathered to 

surprise St. Augustine resident Victo-

ria Le by decorating her home with 

an outdoor Christmas lighting dis-

play. The U.S. Navy Medical 

Corps Registered Nurse arrived to 

find the family home adorned with thousands of LED and solar lights along a 

front yard filled with Christmas décor. 

The annual FPL tradition, now in its 16th year, surprises U.S. military veterans 

– “deserving heroes” – by decorating their homes in appreciation of the mili-

tary’s commitment and sacrifice to America. FPL partnered 

with Hope4Veterans, a nonprofit organization that works to prevent isola-

tion, homelessness and suicide through services that include transitional 

housing, sister advocacy and financial assistance. 

Lynn Geiser, CEO/President of Hope4Veterans, recommended Le for this 

year’s lighting surprise. Le’s husband, Khanh, coordinated with FPL and 

Hope4Veterans to surprise the mother of three as she arrived home. 

“I was so confused and speechless when I saw a big white truck in front of my 

house and lights that I didn’t put up,” she said. 

Le said it took several seconds to realize what was happening. 

“I was shocked,” she said. “It’s all so beautiful, so amazing. I’m so grateful that 

FPL and Hope4Veterans did this for my family. This will be a very special 

Christmas; one that we’ll definitely remember.” 
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From Vets4Vets of Northeast Florida  

Incarcerated Vietnam Veterans Chapter1080 at Raiford Prison gives 

Blind Veterans American Braille Project $2500. They also gave St 

Jude Children's Hospital $2500 and are donating $1000 to Jack-

sonville Community Health Outreach...The Chapter Veterans raise 

money through an annual walk-a-thon and donate thousands raised 

annually to community organizations. Vietnam Veterans are now 

uniting other incarcerated veterans to work with them to raise 

even more money to donated to worthy causes. Veterans still mak-

ing a difference. 
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Celebrating Women Veterans 
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Veterans honored with Virtual Honor Flight 

By VERONICA WERNICKE, Daily Sun Senior Writer 

 

U.S. Marine Corps veteran Robert Babb shed a lot of hap-

py tears throughout Villages Honor Flight’s 60th mission 

on Saturday. 

Babb, of the Village of Pinellas, said he could feel how 

much people appreciated his service as he and 28 other veterans participated in the flightless mission. 

The flightless Villages Honor Flights allow veterans who can’t physically make the trip to Washington, 

D.C., to virtually experience an honor flight for free by watching videos from previous in-person mis-

sions. 

“I was there when the Korean War Memorial was dedicated, so it was really exciting to see it again, and 

the Marine Corps monument,” said Babb who served from 1953 to 1956. Villages Honor Flight ended its 

2023 season with Saturday’s event — its 17th flightless mission ever. Veterans watched videos of memo-

rials such as the U.S. Air Force Memorial, the Korean War Veterans Memorial, the World War II Memori-

al and many others at Eisenhower Recreation. 

The group also enjoyed a lunch, took a group photo, and received gifts from Villages Honor Flight and 

the community as tokens of appreciation for their service. 

As with all Villages Honor Flight missions, the veterans received packages of mail filled with letters and 

notes from their family, friends and others in the community. It is commonly known as mail call, a mo-

ment many cherished during their time in the service, said Liza Walters, mission 60 flight director. Veter-

ans took a few moments to read them before boarding a bus back to American Legion Post 347. 

Paul Bourgault, a 102-year-old World War II and U.S. Coast Guard veteran from Leesburg, also received 

a special medal from Villages Honor Flight and a standing ovation from his fellow veterans and the crowd 

at Eisenhower. 

“It’s rare that we get a World War II veteran who is over 100 years of age who served this nation so cou-

rageously,” said U.S. Air Force veteran Gary Kadow, of Villages Honor Flight and Village of Lynnhaven 

resident. 

A common expression among Villages Honor Flight volunteers, coined by its founder Mark Erdrich, who 

died several years ago, was “it’s all about the vets.” For Walters, that was more than apparent given the 

fun they had and the people who welcomed them at Eisenhower and at Post 347, where they received 

the same kind of welcome home as other honor flights. 
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  “It was a very good flight,” Walters said. 

The Lady Lake Police Department, Fruitland Park Police Department, Wildwood Police Department, 

Sumter County Sheriff’s Office, Village Vettes Corvette Club and The Village Nomads all escorted the 

veterans to Post 347 in Lady Lake for the homecoming celebration. 

As the buses pulled in, The Villages Public Safety Department sprayed a water hose overhead while enter-

tainers like The Villages Cheerleaders, Prime Time Twirlers, The Villages Twirlers and Drum Corps, 

Ralph DiNome and more entertained the crowd. 

Among the crowd welcoming home the veterans was Robert Babb’s son Daniel Babb, of the Village of 

Fernandina. 

“I teared up,” Daniel said. “It was a proud moment, not just because my father was there, but to see all of 

these veterans.” 

Daniel said all the veterans and his almost 90-year-old father deserve all the attention and appreciation 

that Villages Honor Flight and Post 347 give them. 

This flightless mission also took World War II and U.S. Marine Corps veteran Bob Beale through a wave 

of emotions. 

For Beale, it is always nice to get together with other veterans, especially the three other World War II 

veterans who were on this mission, he said. 

“I enjoyed the memorials,” said Beale, of the Village of Hadley. “I love them all, but I love the Iwo Jima 

Memorial the best.” 

Pulling up to Post 347 after the mission was a thrill for him as well. 

Getting to experience a Villages Honor Flight, especially as an older person, gives him confidence in the 

U.S. and the freedom this country has, he said. 

Following this mission, Villages Honor Flight has taken 346 veterans on these virtual missions, said Wal-

ters, of the Village of Duval. 

This was also the final mission of 2023. The next Honor Flight season kicks off on April 17. 

Any U.S. veteran who served at least one day in active duty is eligible to go on an Honor Flight mission. 

Villages Honor Flight serves veterans in Lake, Sumter, Marion, Citrus and Hernando Counties. 

Villages Honor Flight recently lowered its age requirement for veterans who can apply for a VHF mission 

from age 78 to 75. 

Since 2012, Villages Honor Flight also has taken more than 2,000 local veterans on in-person missions. 
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Stories of Service: Recognizing Jacksonville soldiers serving forward deployment 

In this week's Stories of Service, we focus on two members of the military who are from 

Jacksonville and are currently serving our country far from home. 

Author: Rich Donnelly  

JACKSONVILLE, Fla. — First Coast News is proud to share the Stories of Service of the 

brave men and women who protect our freedom every day. In this week's Stories of Service, 

we'd like to take a look at some members of the military from Jacksonville who are serving 

forward deployment. 

Reese Chandler is an Aviation Ordinanceman 3rd class in the Navy who is inspecting an 

M61A2 aircraft gun in the hangar bay of the USS Ronald Reagan in the Philippine Sea. The 

USS Ronald Reagan is the flagship of Carrier Strike Group 5 and provides a combat-ready 

force to protect the United States and military allies in the Indo-Pacific. 

Sergeant Kiama Tims is also from Jacksonville and is an air traffic controller with the Ma-

rines. She works with the 4th Marine Aircraft Wing and communicates with UH60 Black-

hawks at forward arming and refueling points in the United Arab Emirates. 

We're proud of all of the brave men and women who wear the uniforms of our armed forces 

and protect us every day; especially those who are thousands of miles away from their fami-

lies so we can enjoy freedom with ours here at home. 

If you have a Story of Service that you would like us to share, send us an email to storiesof-

service@firstcoastnews.com 
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 National League of POW/MIA Families 

Hello everyone! 

The League is always seeking out photos of POW/MIA flags, 

monuments, Missing Man Honors Tables, POW/MIA empty 

chairs, etc. from your community to feature on our social 

media pages and website.  

Sharing with us is easy, just message your photos to our email - 

nationalleague@pow-miafamiles.org 

With your full name as well as a brief description of when & where the photo 

was taken. 

All proper credits will be given. 

mailto:nationalleague@pow-miafamiles.org
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Joe Orleck: The Namesake of the USS ORLECK 

Taken From:  USS Orleck (DD886): The Histo-

ry of the Ship, Her Namesake, and the Men 

who Proudly Served in Her 

by Robert L. Orleck 

Very little is known about the early life of Joe 

Orleck. Joe was the son of a Russian immi-

grant junk collector, Maximilian Orleck, and 

his wife Rebecca. They fled Russia around 

1904 to seek a better life in the United States. 

Two years after their arrival, on 22 June 1906, their first son Joseph 

was born to them at Columbus, Ohio. Then came three brothers, Phil-

lip, Louis, and Benjamin, and a sister, Ethel. 

The year 1924 marked a major turning point in Joe’s life. His father 

died and Joe enlisted in the Navy. Joe had fourteen years of continu-

ous enlisted service having re-enlisted at each appropriate time, one 

of those times being in the Naval Reserve. From 14 December 1933 as 

Boatswain, Ensign on 15 June 1942, to Lieutenant (Junior Grade) on 1 

May 1943 then to Lieutenant on 7 June 1943, Joe rose through the 

ranks to become Commanding officer of the USS NAUSET. 

Most of what we know about Joe Orleck comes from historical ac-

counts in the United States Naval records starting with his 1924 initial 

enlistment. When appointed Boatswain he was ordered to the USS 

LOUISVILLE and shortly thereafter to the USS QUINCY where he 

spent approximately three years. When commissioned Ensign he was 

ordered to the USS RAVEN and it was during this time that he earned 

the Navy and Marine Corps Medal from the President of the United  
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States for what is described in the following citation: 

“For extremely heroic and courageous conduct in effecting the res-

cue of personnel of the S.S. LANCASTER, aground off El Hank at Casa-

blanca, French Morocco, December 31, 1942. In spite of mountainous 

seas and exceptionally adverse weather, Ensign Orleck took charge of 

a motor whaleboat and crew of the U.S.S. WAINWRIGHT and success-

fully completed one trip to the stranded LANCASTER, bringing ap-

proximately twelve men to safety. Although his boat capsized during 

the second trip, he swam to another motor boat and continued di-

recting rescue operations. As a result of his gallant action, twenty 

persons were saved.” 

On 2 April 1944 he was ordered to Service Force, Atlantic Fleet for 

temporary service. Then, Joe Orleck took command of the recently 

commissioned USS NAUSET on 28 May 1943 at Mers-el-Kebir, Algeria. 

Less than four months later he was engaged in a battle for his life and 

the life of his ship. Both went down on that fateful day, 9 September 

1944. For his ultimate sacrifice he was posthumously awarded the Na-

vy Cross. 

For extraordinary heroism in action as Commanding Officer of the 

USS NAUSET during the amphibious invasion of Italy on September 9, 

1943. When his ship, approaching the assault area in the Gulf of Saler-

no, was struck by aerial bombs which caused numerous casualties 

and consuming fires over the entire boat deck, Lieutenant Orleck 

calmly and expertly directed the fire-fighting activities, the control 

of serious flooding and the transfer of all survivors to the rescue 

ships. Valiant and determined in the face of imminent peril, he re-

mained aboard the stricken NAUSET in an attempt to beach her and  
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prevent total loss, working desperately until she struck an enemy 

mine and sank. Lieutenant Orleck’s indomitable fighting spirit and 

selfless devotion to duty were in keeping with the highest traditions 

of the United States Naval Service. 

Lieutenant Joseph Orleck was officially reported missing in action 9 

September 1943 and according to law was presumed to have died on 

10 September 1944. He was awarded the American Defense Service 

Medal, the European-African-Middle Eastern Area Campaign Medal, 

and the Purple Heart. 

On 8 January 1945, it was recommended that the name ORLECK be 

given in honor of the late Lt. Joseph Orleck, USN. Ralph A. Bard, Act-

ing Secretary of the Navy, approved the request on 11 January 1945. 

USS ORLECK (DD886) was launched 12 May 1945. Thus began the 37 

year history of a mighty war ship named after an unlikely hero. 

Where else but in America could someone from such humble and 

foreign beginnings have the honor of a mighty destroyer being 

named for him. The ship and the name she carried brought a feeling 

of pride. The officers and crew spoke as if Lieutenant Orleck was an 

active member of the ORLECK wardroom and involved himself in the 

daily operations of the ship. Joe Orleck’s example and their feeling 

about him and their ship inspired the men of the ORLECK to serve 

their country proudly. USS ORLECK (DD886) became a symbol of ex-

cellence in her performance as all who came in contact with her 

would testify. 
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Gary Sinise Foundation news 

A look back at the Snowball Express "Disney in December"  

December 6th, 2023 

The holiday season is a time of wonder and 

remembrance. This past week, the Gary 

Sinise Foundation was honored to host more 

than 1,800 children and spouses/guardians 

of our fallen military heroes at our Snowball Express "Disney in December" 

Event. Over the course of 5 days, these deserving families were given the oppor-

tunity to make new memories, experience the magic of Disney World, and con-

nect with the only people who truly understand the healing journey they are 

on...each other. 

The magic began from the moment they arrived at the airport. Our presenting 

sponsor, American Airlines, welcomed families with fully decorated terminals and 

planes and American Airlines personnel who volunteered to ensure these families 

had a wonderful experience as they traveled to Orlando, FL. After arriving in 

Florida, families were greeted by none other than Mickey and Minnie! 

Thousands of people come together to make this the 

experience of a lifetime. Our wonderful volunteers 

hosted numerous activities in our lounges, allowing 

families to form new bonds with each other and create 

connections that will last a lifetime. We are forever 

grateful to our volunteers for donating their time and energy to create such a joy-

ful environment for these special families. 

This annual event is about honoring those lost while supporting the families left 

behind. In the Remembrance Garden, families have a quiet place to sit and spend 
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time with their hero. The road to healing is long and 

should never be traveled alone. It is our solemn 

promise to our fallen heroes that we will support and 

uplift their families this day and every day. 

The Walk of Gratitude at Disney’s Magic Kingdom 

began down Main Street, USA, where cast members lined the street, greeting 

them with a hero's welcome as families made their way toward Cinderella’s Cas-

tle. There, with the help of Disney magic, families sent messages of love and re-

membrance to their fallen hero. 

No Snowball Express Disney in December would be complete without a rocking 

performance by Gary Sinise & the Lt. Dan Band! As they entered the concert 

venue in EPCOT, families were given a red carpet welcome by members of the 

Patriot Guard Riders. And when Gary and the LTDB took the stage, there was 

endless dancing, hugs, and smiles as far as the eye could see! 

On behalf of Gary and all of us at the Gary Sinise Foundation, we would like to 

send our warm thanks to the following sponsors of our Snowball Express Disney 

in December Event. Thanks to our presenting sponsor, American Airlines, and 

our corporate partners at Amazon, American Tire Distributors, Aston Carter, E. 

& J. Gallo, KPMG, Owens Corning, Patriot Guard Riders, Regal Cinemas, Sun-

belt Rentals, Veterans United, WoodmenLife. And a special thanks to our sponsor 

and host, Disney. 
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St. Johns County’s Parks & Recreation 

receives $54,000+ for disabled veterans’ 

adaptive sports programs  

Funds awarded by the U.S. Department of Vet-

erans Affairs will offer three, monthly veteran-exclusive, kayaking, fishing 

and art programs. 

According to Ryan Kane, the county’s Parks & Recreation director, mon-

ies will fund programs uniquely designed for disabled military veterans. 

“These men and women will compete in activities in parks that display 

the American flag,” he said. “And they’ll know that the county cares about 

their physical, mental, and spiritual health.” 

“This phenomenal program enriches the quality of life for military veter-

ans injured in their service in protecting our freedoms,” continued Joseph 

McDermott, the county’s veterans service director. 

County commissioners authorized the Parks & Recreation Department to 

apply for the grant last April. 

“Our slogan in Parks & Recreation is ‘Play Your Way.’” Kane concluded. 

“That's what we're offering – opportunities for these brave men and 

women of our military forces to play their way.” 

The Veterans Programs include archery, pickleball, art, fishing, and 

kayaking. 
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 K9s For Warriors graduates 12 service dogs for veterans, 

2023 most pairings in program history 

By ActionNewsJax.com News Staff 

 

ST. JOHNS COUNTY, Fla. — Twelve more graduates, 12 more 

veterans that now have a life-changing K9. 

On Thursday, K9s For Warriors graduated 12 new service dogs and 

it came just in time for the holidays. 

The organization announced that with this graduating class, 162 

veterans have now been paired with life-changing service dogs in 

2023, the most ever in program history. 
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Burials and Memorials 

VA honors the service and sacrifice of Veterans and their family members. 

How to Apply 

To find out in advance if a Veteran or family member is eligible for burial in a 

VA national cemetery, click “Apply for Pre-Need Burial Eligibility” to fill out 

and submit the application. 

Apply for Pre-Need Burial Eligibility 

If pre-need eligibility has not been determined, upon the death of the Veteran 

or his or her spouse or dependent (also called the time of need), family mem-

bers should locate the Veteran’s DD-214 or other discharge papers if readily 

available and click “Schedule a Burial” to begin the process. Then make ar-

rangements with a funeral home, National Cemetery Scheduling Office, or di-

rectly with a VA national cemetery. 

 

VA Memorial Benefits 

VA takes special care to pay lasting tribute to the memory of Veterans who 

served and sacrificed and that of their families. VA meticulously maintains 155 

VA national cemeteries in 44 states and Puerto Rico and is working to increase 

access to accommodate Veterans and eligible family members close to home. 

Currently, more than 94 percent of Veterans have a burial option in an open VA, 

state or tribal veterans cemetery located within 75 miles of their home. 

Note that most if not all of these benefits may be provided for Veterans who are 

interred in a State, Territorial or Tribal Veterans cemetery. Check with the cem-

etery to ensure coverage. Some benefits are also available for Veterans who 

choose burial in a private cemetery. 

Veterans with a qualifying discharge are entitled to VA burial benefits. Spouses 

and dependent children are eligible too, even if they predecease the Veteran. 
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The following burial benefits may be provided: 

Burial in a VA national cemetery 

Opening and closing of the grave for burial of casketed or cremated re-

mains, or placement of cremated remains in an above-ground vault, also 

called a columbarium 

A government furnished grave liner 

Perpetual care of the gravesite 

A headstone or marker with an inscription 

A burial flag 

A Presidential Memorial Certificate 

A dedicated memorial page on the Veterans Legacy Memorial site where 

friends and family can upload photos and remembrances 

Burial in a private cemetery 

A government headstone, marker, or medallion 

A burial flag 

A Presidential Memorial Certificate 

Some survivors may also be entitled to VA burial allowances as partial reim-

bursement for the costs of funerals and burials for eligible Veterans 

Please note that gravesites in a VA national cemetery cannot be reserved in 

advance. To prepare for a private cemetery burial, VA suggests fami-

lies review these questions and complete required forms in advance. 

VA Requirements 

Discharge papers to establish your eligibility for burial services 
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National League of POW/MIA Families 

  

Big news everyone! A Vietnam War veteran has been accounted for. 

"The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced today that U.S. 

Marine Corps Capt. Ronald W. Forrester, lost during the Vietnam War, was ac-

counted for Dec. 4, 2023. 

In the winter of 1972, Forrester was assigned to Marine All-Weather Attack 

Squadron 533, Marine Attack Group 12, 1st Marine Air Wing. On Dec. 27, For-

rester was the navigator of an A-6A Intruder, along with his pilot, during a 

nighttime combat mission over the northern part of the Democratic Republic of 

(North) Vietnam. After entering the target area, Forrester’s aircraft ceased radio 

communications and never returned to base. Search and rescue teams could not 

locate any trace of the aircraft or the crew in the Le Thuy District, Quang Binh 

Province. In September 1978, the Marine Corps changed Capt. Forrester’s initial 

Missing In Action status to Killed in Action." 

Link to the DPAA Press Release is below: 

https://www.dpaa.mil/.../marine-accounted-for-from.../ 

mailto:https://www.dpaa.mil/.../marine-accounted-for-from.../
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  VETERANS COUNCIL OF ST. JOHNS COUNTY 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

November 30, 2023 

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Dudley 

WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS: Chairman Dudley 

PLEDGE: Chairman Dudley 

INVOCATION: Danny Garcia   

INTRODUCTION OF SPEAKERS/GUESTS: Chairman Dudley 

Chairman Dudley spoke of the loss of Sgt. Major Ray Quinn and asked for a 

moment of silence in his memory.  

New attendees introduced themselves to the group.   

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Minutes of last meeting conducted October 26, 

2023, were presented by Chairman Dudley. Copies of the Minutes and Agenda 

are available on the sign-in table and were sent to members electronically by 

the Secretary. The minutes were approved by voice vote with no changes.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Mountcastle was not in attendance as he 

was accepting a check for the Council from the Men’s Golf Group in Nocatee.  

 

Chairman Dudley presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Council. As of Octo-

ber 25, 2023, the cash balance was $165,099.97. Currently the cash balance is 

$166,336.07. Chairman asked if there were any questions regarding the Treasur-

er’s Report. The Report was approved by voice vote.  

 

SPEAKERS: 

JENNIFER JENKINS, WOUNDED WARRIOR PROJECT  

Chairman Dudley gave an introduction of Ms. Jenkins and her life accom-
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plishments including her new book, “Friends for Life.”  

Ms. Jenkins spoke of her job as caregiver to her younger brother who suffered 

a TBI during the Iraq War and how the Wounded Warrior Project helped her 

family through this process. After her brother’s injury caused lifelong disabili-

ties, Ms. Jenkins realized his life would be vastly different. After he became 

medically retired, he was sent home to live with her and she was challenged by 

helping him with all of his daily requirements. For seven years she was stressed 

with the responsibility that she was handed. After several times of Wounded 

Warrior reaching out to her, she finally agreed to participate with their Face-

book group. During a challenging time, she posted her concerns with her life 

and Wounded Warriors provided the much-needed assistance to help assist 

with her family’s needs. Their programs provide many things for her, including 

an Independent Living Program for her brother, which was successful, and he 

now lives on his own. Wounded Warrior also offered her employment opportu-

nities and Ms. Jenkins is now a full-time employee of The Wounded Warrior 

Project. The Wounded Warrior Project has become a great asset to our Veterans 

that have been wounded and need help.  Everyone was asked to reach out to 

those who are in need – let them know you are there for them.  

SIGRID NEWBURY, HAVEN’S “WE HONOR VETS” PROGRAM 

Ms. Newbury introduced herself and she is the Volunteer Coordinator with 

Haven Hospice that covers St. Johns, Volusia, Flagler, and Putnam Counties. She 

spoke of Haven’s program “We Honor Veterans” and their need for volunteers 

that are Veterans. The patients of Haven Hospice are identified when they are 

Veterans and there is a need for a Recognition Ceremony. Haven needs volun-

teer Veterans to come in and conduct the ceremony for their Veterans. Ms. 

Newbury spoke of what the Recognition Ceremony covers and the protocol 

for performance. She provided packets for anyone interested in volunteering. 

The floor was open for questions and comments.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

VETERANS SERVICE OFFICE UPDATE, JOSEPH MCDERMOTT 
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Mr. McDermott spoke of the turnover and update of the Veteran Service Offic-

ers that have been hired to continue to help with our Veterans. They will be 

certified and eased into placing claims. The Veterans Service Office is still in 

the process of looking for someone to answer the phone and perform adminis-

trative duties. Claims that have been filed are still running 5-6 months out, or 

longer. There has also been a large turnover in the Veterans Administration Of-

fice and the workload is heavy. Many have been hired in hopes of getting 

things turned around in the VA. Floor was opened for questions and com-

ments.  

VETERANS TREATMENT COURT, JOHN LESLIE 

Mr. Leslie introduced himself, Mentor Coordinator for the St. Johns and Put-

nam County Veterans Treatment Court. The month of December will have two 

court sessions and at the end of the second session, the Veterans Treatment 

Court will have completed 7 years of operation. Attending Mentors were given 

recognition by the Council.  

The Veterans Treatment Court session for this month will be held on December 

1st and there will be 2 or 3 graduates at that session. The second December ses-

sion will be held on December 22nd and there will be 5 graduates at that ses-

sion. Everyone was invited to attend those sessions.  

During the 7 years the VTC has been operating, there have been 140 Veterans 

who have been inducted into the program. Of that amount, 81 have graduated 

and the last report on recidivism is 17%. Currently, there are 38 Veterans inflow 

and 7 or 8 of them will be graduating in December. The floor was open for 

questions. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: 

Chairman Dudley spoke of the passing of Sgt. Major Quinn and the expected 

service for him in the future. Chairman Dudley has spoken with his wife and 

will keep the Council updated on the service once it is planned.  
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Chairman Dudley spoke of the successful groundbreaking on the new facility 

that will be opened with Home Again St. Johns on SR 16. Hopefully, people 

will be moving into that facility in the Summer of 2024. There has also been an 

offer made to a motel on Anastasia Island and the offer was accepted by the 

owner. Once requirements are met, money will be released to update and ren-

ovate the motel to the VA requirements. Questions and answers were discussed 

on this subject.  

There was an update on the recent Veterans Day Program and the enormous 

success that it was – the best yet! A large attendance and an outstanding pro-

gram. There was great acknowledgement and recognition of Sgt. Major Quinn, 

who was able to attend. 

On December 16, 2023, the Wreaths Across America Program will be conduct-

ed at the St. Augustine National Cemetery. Volunteers are needed for placing 

the wreaths on the graves. The ceremony will start at 12:00 (noon) sharp.    

 

The floor was opened to all others that had information to share with the Vet-

erans Council.  

Next Veterans Council meeting will be held on Thursday, December 28th be-

ginning at 7:00pm. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

William Dudley, Chairman  
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With passing of veterans who faced Pearl Harbor surprise attack,                                         

legacy shifts to the young 

By WYATT OLSON, STARS AND STRIPES  

PEARL HARBOR NATIONAL MEMORIAL, Hawaii — On the morning 

of Dec. 7, 1941, 21-year-old Ira Schab was donning dress whites for what 

would be a typical morning for the sailor: playing tuba during morning 

colors aboard the USS Dobbin moored in Pearl Harbor. 

It would turn out to be a morning like no other. 

As the musician second class pondered the possibility of meeting that day with his brother Allen, a Navy 

radioman also stationed on Oahu, Schab heard explosions while below deck on the destroyer tender. 

“All hell let loose,” Schab, 103, recalled during an interview in his Waikiki Beach hotel room Wednesday, 

the day before the 82nd annual commemoration of the Japanese surprise attack. 

On Thursday morning, Schab and five other veterans who survived the attack — Ed Carroll, Harry Chan-

dler, Herb Elfring, Ken Stevens and Sterling Cale — sat in a place of honor during the ceremony themed 

“Legacy of Hope” at the Pearl Harbor National Memorial. 

“Today, for those of us in uniform who serve and for those civilian warriors 

who support our incredible Department of Defense, we stand on the shoul-

ders of these giants in front of us,” Adm. John Aquilino, commander of U.S. 

Indo-Pacific Command, told the audience. 

‘Did what we had to do’ 

It was keynote speaker Marine Corps Capt. Ray Hower, however, who stood as the exemplar of military 

legacy. He is a third-generation Marine Corps aviator whose father flew fighter jets and grandfather pi-

loted an A-4 Skyhawk during the Vietnam War, where he lost his life. 

Hower, a Harrier pilot, is also the great nephew of Lou Conter, 102, the sole living survivor of the USS 

Arizona, which sank in Pearl Harbor during the attack. Conter was unable to attend the ceremony for 

health reasons. 

“Whenever my uncle Lou or any other veteran of World War II is recognized or thanked for their service, 

they humbly answer: ‘We just did what we had to do,’ ” Hower said. 

“Fair enough. But the fact that you did it, the sacrifices you made, the courage and heroism you showed, 

the determination to succeed that you demonstrated, the live sacrifice by the fallen, the legacy that you all 
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built, remains unmatched and a lesson that keeps on teaching. 

“On behalf of a grateful nation, I thank you for the gifts you have given us 

and the legacy we inherit,” he said. 

The 1941 attack killed 2,403 Americans, sunk or damaged 19 ships and 

ravaged more than 300 aircraft. 

From four carriers, the Japanese navy had launched a 353-aircraft strike force that laid waste to the Pacif-

ic Fleet’s Battleship Row in Pearl Harbor, along with other military sites across Oahu. 

Among the crippled battleships was the USS Oklahoma, which slowly capsized after being hit by torpedo 

bombers, claiming the lives of 429 crew members. 

The sinking of the USS Arizona took the lives of 1,177 sailors and Marines. Its hulk still sits at the bottom 

of the harbor, the centerpiece of a memorial to that “day that will live in infamy,” as President Franklin 

Roosevelt labeled the attack as America entered World War II a day later. 

‘Too afraid to be afraid’, When Schab heard the explosion that Sunday morning, he raced topside to see 

what was happening. 

“At the time, I was not that afraid because I was not that smart,” he said jokingly on Wednesday. “I didn’t 

know what was going on, so I wasn’t afraid. And when I realized it, I was too afraid to be afraid. I felt like 

I was going in circles.” 

Schab saw the nearby USS Utah, a former battleship that had been repurposed into a training and target 

ship, listing at a stunning angle. 

“A ship isn’t at 45-degrees at port,” he said, betraying lingering disbelief at what he saw even with the 

passing of 82 years. 

Musicians did not have battle stations to attend in the event of an attack, Schab said. Their job was to man 

aid stations to care for wounded and injured. 

But before he could do so, an officer ordered him down into one of the magazines to help pass ammuni-

tion to the gunners, he said. 

Schab has made the pilgrimage to Pearl Harbor numerous times, an “obligation” to the memory of the 

men who died that day, he said. 

But at 103 and with a failing memory, he accepts that this could be his final visit. 

Still, he’s aware that such a mindset is contrary to one of the lessons he took away from the shock of that 

surprise attack. 

“You make an assumption,” he said, “and there’s a 90-to-99 percent chance it’s going to be wrong.” 

 



38 

  

From Kathy Church, Smokey, the First Therapy Dog 

Smoky was a 4 lb, 7 inch tall, Yorkshire Ter-

rier who served in World War II. In 1944 

Smoky was found in a foxhole in the jungles 

of New Guinea by an American soldier who 

brought her back to camp and sold her to 

Corporal William A. Wynne for $6.44. For the next 2 years 

Smoky lived a soldiers life. Because she was not an official 

military dog, she did not get dog food or medical care. She 

shared Wynne’s meals and slept beside him in his tent. 

The little dog even flew 12 air/sea rescue and photo recon-

naissance missions, secured in the soldiers backpack. She sur-

vived 150 air raids and saved Wynne by warning him of in-

coming shells. Like many Yorkies, Smoky also loved to learn 

tricks and preform. She did so with the Special Services – en-

tertaining soldiers in hospitals. After the war Smoky was 

flown back to the US hidden in a oxygen mask carrying case. 

For the next 10 years she made television and public appear-

ances in Veterans hospitals until her death in 1957. Smoky is 

considered the first Therapy Dog. 
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 From the Gary Sinise Foundation   

 Please enjoy the ulti-mutt military dog story about legendary mili-

tary service dog, Chips! 

A mixed-breed mutt, Chips wasn't always a working dog. He started 

out as a pet, but his owner gave him to the military as part of the 

Dogs for Defense program, launched following the attack on Pearl 

Harbor.  

Chips thrived on the battlefield. He served in General Patton's Sev-

enth Army in Germany, Italy, France, and several other locations, and 

his heroism has been well-documented.  

On one occasion, Chips charged a pillbox and captured the enemy 

soldiers inside to save his companions from machine gun fire. Later 

that night, Chips heard enemy soldiers closing in and woke his sol-

diers to warn them of the approaching ambush, saving them twice in 

one day.  

Chips won the most medals of any dog during WWII, including a Sil-

ver Star and a Purple Heart. Sadly, 

his medals were later revoked be-

cause the military decided dogs 

were "equipment" rather than ser-

vice members.  

Thank you, Chips, for your service 

and sacrifice to our country. Today, 

we proudly salute you. 
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The CJ3 Foundation 

A representative of the CJ3 Foundation will be speaking at the Veterans Council meeting 

on January 25, 2024. 

Please make plans to join us then if not sooner. 

The CJ3 Foundation provides advocacy services at no cost to the wounded/disabled 

American Heroes we support.  

The CJ3 Foundation advocates on behalf of our Recipients to receive assistance they 

need/require.  

This advocacy centers on providing Recipients with referrals for services or support to 

other organizations/agencies established to adequately address/help with specific Re-

cipient issues/needs.  

The CJ3 Foundation works as an interlocutor for and with other VSO's and non-profits 

who have like goals in order to assist Veterans in need.  

The CJ3 Foundation also works to influence changes in policy and legislation that ad-

versely affects our Wounded/Disabled U.S. Military Service Member/Veteran, Law En-

forcement, Firefighter, and Emergency/First Responder brothers and sisters.  

The CJ3 Foundation provides a forum to formalize our advocacy efforts for these groups 

on issues of concern; whether it is a policy change or legislative change required.  

The CJ3 Foundation builds upon this by engaging legislators and their staff to advocate 

for changes in policy and legislation that adversely affects our constituents.  

Finally, the CJ3 Foundation also partners with hunting, fishing, and other recreational 

type groups to provide much needed rest and relaxation activities to our Recipients and 

their families. 
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World War II Veterans now offered free VA Health Care 

by Lindsay Hersey, Stars & Stripes 

WASHINGTON — Nursing home care and medical services are now free to the Greatest Generation 

under a new policy by the Department of Veterans Affairs that waives enrollment fees, copays and 

monthly premiums for the roughly 119,000 World War II veterans still alive. 

The no-cost care is effective immediately under the new VA policies announced Friday. Veterans who 

served between Dec. 7, 1941, and Dec. 31, 1946, are eligible for the free health care. They must be en-

rolled in VA health care to qualify. 

Veterans turned down previously for coverage are encouraged to reapply, as are those denied coverage 

because of income eligibility restrictions. 

The VA is in the process of contacting veterans, their families and their caregivers to inform them of the 

free services. 

Some nursing home officials said Monday that they are waiting to hear from veterans service organiza-

tions on how the free care will be applied and implemented. 

This included the Southwest Louisiana War Veterans Home, which has 13 residents who are World War 

II veterans. Staff there said they are aware of the announcement but are awaiting more information. Of-

ficials at the Maine Veterans’ Homes had a similar response. 

A VA spokesman on Monday did not provide details about the program. 

The changes are part of the Joseph Maxwell Cleland and Robert Joseph Dole Memorial Veterans Bene-

fits and Health Care Improvement Act of 2022. Known as the Cleland-Dole Act, the legislation enables 

the veterans to keep their existing private health plans, Medicare, or other coverage. It also expands 

telehealth coverage and expands services for veteran homelessness, among other provisions. 

The Act was named after the late Sen. Robert Dole, R-Kan., who served in World War II, and the late 

Sen. Joseph Cleland, D-Ga., a Vietnam veteran and former VA administrator. 

More than 16 million Americans served in World War II. About 130 of those veterans are estimated to 

be dying each day, according to the VA. 

“These members of the Greatest Generation answered the call to serve when our nation — and the 

world — needed them most. Now, it’s our job to serve them in every way that we can,” Dr. Shereef 

Elnahal, the VA undersecretary for health, said in a statement last week. 



42 

New payment amounts in January, after the 3.2% COLA increase.  
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 Korea Defense Veterans Association  

KDVA membership is over 9,850 – only 150 from 10,000!  

KDVA membership is free and open to anyone interested in Korea and Veterans 

– only takes a few minutes at www.kdva.vet/members 

Help Us Reach 10,000 Members By The End Of 2023! 

Thanks to the great efforts of our members, donors, and partners, KDVA con-

tinues great growth in reaching thousands of people to join our work for the 

ROK-U.S. Alliance and our Veterans.  

KDVA membership is over 9,850 – only 150 from 10,000! So, we ask our mem-

bers and our supporters to help us reach this significant milestone and be a part 

of the 1st 10,000 KDVA members!  

Please consider sharing this post and encouraging your friends to join KDVA. To-

gether, we will continue our programs, events, and education to raise awareness 

about the important work KDVA members do for Americans and Koreans in so 

many areas of our lives. 
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Find old service friends fast! 

Stars and Stripes has partnered with Togetherweserved.com 

(TWS), the largest online community of U.S Military Veterans, 

with over 2.2 million members, and a significant archive of per-

sonal military histories, to help you find and reconnect with peo-

ple you served with in your units, squadrons, ships, or military ba-

ses. 

Together We Served has just launched a brand new portal page to 

help you find old service friends more easily! Simply click on the 

button below to access TWS’s “Buddy Finder” where you simply 

enter a unit you were in, and associated timeframe, to see how 

many TWS Members served with you, ready for you to make con-

tact. 

https://togetherweserved.com/findpeople  

mailto:https://togetherweserved.com/findpeople
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Explore VA benefits and health care,  https://www.va.gov   

Health care 

Apply for VA health care, find out how to access ser-

vices, and manage your health and benefits online. 

Disability 

File a claim for disability compensation for conditions related to your 

military service, and manage your benefits over time. 

Education and training 

Apply for and manage your GI Bill and other education benefits to help 

pay for college and training programs. 

Careers and employment 

Apply for vocational rehabilitation services, get support for your Veteran-

owned small business, and access other career resources. 

Pension 

Apply for monthly payments for wartime Veterans and survivors with 

limited or no income who meet certain age and disability requirements. 

Housing assistance 

Find out if you're eligible for a VA-backed home loan. If you have a ser-

vice-connected disability, see if you qualify for a housing grant to help 

you live more independently. 

https://www.va.gov
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Life insurance 

Explore VA life insurance options for Veterans, service members, and 

families. Manage your policy online, file claims for benefits, and access 

helpful resources. 

Burials and memorials 

Get help planning a burial in a VA national cemetery, order a headstone or 

other memorial item to honor a Veteran's service, and apply for survivor 

and dependent benefits. 

Records 

Apply for a printed Veteran ID card, get your VA benefit letters and medi-

cal records, and learn how to apply for a discharge upgrade. 

Service member benefits 

Find out what benefits you may be eligible for during service and which 

time-sensitive benefits to consider when separating or retiring. 

Family member benefits 

Learn about the benefits you may qualify for as a spouse, dependent, or 

survivor. And find out what you're eligible for as a family member caring 

for a Veteran with disabilities. 

VA department information 

Learn more about the VA departments that manage our benefit and health 

care 
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Patriotic Education – Massing of Colors Ceremony  

Massing of the Colors is a patriotic ceremony 

held to rededicate our faith in the United 

States, to present our support to the National 

Colors, and the Servicemen and Servicewomen 

those Colors represent. MOWW chapters con-

duct Massing of the Colors ceremonies 

throughout the United States and Puerto Rico. 

These ceremonies usually involve color guard 

units from: Active Duty, Reserve and National 

Guard military units; Senior and Junior Reserve Officers Training Corps (ROTC) units; 

armed services auxiliary organizations; state militias; veteran and civic groups; police, sher-

iff and fire departments; and Boy Scout and Girl Scout organizations. 

Please find attached announcement of the February 17, 2024 event at Ridgeview High 

School, Orange Park, Florida, which is hosted by the Ridgeview High School Navy Junior 

ROTC Unit. The is a great community service and patriotic education event.  

Our guest speaker will be Honorable Thomas Hall, former Asst. Secretary of Defense for 

Reserve Forces, and a graduate of The United States Naval Academy.  

Color Guards can be a regular 4-Person Unit w/U.S. Flag and Organizational Flag, a 3-

Person Unit w/U. S. Flag, and if necessary just one person representing an organization car-

rying a U. S. Flag. Contact me for other options. Guests without a Color Guard are encour-

aged to attend this patriotic event.  

Uniform: Military Dress Uniform; Organizational Uniform; Coat and Tie or business casual. 

Call if you have questions.  

Please RSVP NLT 15 December 2023 to Chapter Commander, CWO David McCuistion via 

email at davidmcc44@outlook.com, or by telephone at 423-402-1643.  

Sincerely, and very respectfully, David McCuistion, Chapter Commander 

Northeast Florida MOWW #250, davidmcc44@outlook.com, 423-402-1643 
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From the St. Johns County Parks & Recreation Dept. 

Do you know a Military Veteran with a *Blank Space* on their calendar? Check out our upcoming Veteran Programs 

(SJC Parks and Recreation’s Version). 

 Veteran Fishing: Don’t be overwhelmed by fishing regulations, *Shake It Off* and learn all about Keeping It Legal in 

September. Then join us to explore the *Wonderland* of Surf Fishing in October!  

Veteran Art: Discover your artistic *Style* and try out a different art medium every month. Upcoming programs include 

Print Making and Pumpkin Painting!  

Veteran Kayaking: *I Know Places* for some great wildlife viewing in and *Out Of The Woods* around Hallowes Cove 

and in Deep Creek this fall.  

*All You Had To Do Was Stay* until the end of this post and you’d find the link for more information and program regis-

tration here: https://bit.ly/46HMhEt  

https://bit.ly/46HMhEt
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The Jacksonville Naval Museum Needs You!  
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The Florida Veterans Foundation extends its heartfelt grati-

tude to those who have contributed to supporting Florida 

Veterans by purchasing a Gadsden Flag license plate. Through 

the sales of these distinctive plates, the foundation raises 

funds that help provide essential programs, services, and 

outreach materials. With each purchase, supporters display 

their solidarity with Veterans and actively participate in im-

proving their well-being and honoring their sacrifices. Get 

your plate today at:           

https://www.helpflvets.org/gadsden-plate.   

mailto:https://www.helpflvets.org/gadsden-plate
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From the VFW Aux-National Organization 

Spread patriotism through song! 

 

Youth are encouraged to enter the VFW Auxiliary’s national an-

them singing contest, Get Excited for the Red, White and Blue! 

Contestants may sing “The Star-Spangled Banner” in the arrange-

ment and genre of their choice: rock, pop, reggae, R&B, hip-hop, country, classical and oth-

er genres are accepted. But they can’t change the words! 

 

The contest consists of two grade divisions: K-8 and 9-12. Entries are due to a local VFW 

Auxiliary by March 31, 2024.  

 

Visit https://vfwauxiliary.org/what-we-do/youth-activities/ for contest eligibil-

ity, rules, an entry form, to see the 2023 winners’ videos and more.  

https://vfwauxiliary.org/what-we-do/youth-activities/
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From American Legion 5th District FL  



66 



67 



68 



69 

Are You eligible to file for benefits based on Presumptive Exposure? 

Were you exposed to hazardous materials while serving in the military, such as from Agent Or-

ange or burn pits? Did you serve in Vietnam, Thailand or Southwest Asia? If so, you may be eligible to 

file for service-connected benefits based on presumptive exposure. 

Over the course of the last six months, VA has begun processing service-connected disability claims for 

six new presumptive conditions related to exposure to hazardous materials. 

In May 2021, VA started implementing provisions of the William M. Thornberry National Defense Au-

thorization Act for Fiscal Year 2021 (NDAA), adding bladder cancer, hypothyroidism and Parkinsonism 

to the list of medical conditions presumptively associated with exposure to Agent Orange. A few 

months later, VA added asthma, rhinitis and sinusitis (to include rhinosinusitis) on a presumptive basis 

based on particulate matter exposures during military service in Southwest Asia and certain other areas. 

Any Veteran who was previously denied service-connection for any of these six conditions but had 

symptoms manifest within 10 years of military service would need to file another claim. Be sure to 

use VA Form 20-0995, “Decision Review Request: Supplemental Claim” when filing. The claim form 

should include the name of the medical condition and also specify that the medical condition is being 

claimed due to in-service exposure to environmental hazards. 

VA is committed to assisting Veterans who may have been exposed to hazardous materials during their 

military service. 

Be sure to stay plugged in to www.va.gov for the most recent developments around environmental haz-

ards; VA is constantly conducting research and surveillance, as well as reviewing scientific literature for 

conditions that may be related to exposure during military service. 

If you feel you have a chronic condition attributed to an in-service exposure, we highly encourage you 

to file a claim. For more in-

formation about VA benefits 

and eligibility, or how to file a 

claim, Veterans and survivors 

can visit VA’s website 

at www.va.gov or call toll-

free at 1-800-827-1000. 
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Vietnam Veterans of America 

If you are a Vietnam Era Veteran and live in one of 

these counties, please contact the President for in-

formation as to how to join 

                           Chapter/President/email/Location 

1046   Albert White                                                             

1048   Bob Adkins      adk123robert@outlook.com  

1059   Dave Treffinger     dtreffinger433@msn.com    

1084   Bill Jefferson             bill_jefferson@comcast.net   

1088   Roy (Corky) Rudd           corkstopper50@yahoo.com; Nassau 

1092   Forest Hope                       foresthope@usa.net; Gainesville 

1134   Marvin Lagle                     mdlagle@gmail.com; Baker  

Veterans Council of Clay 

County: 

President: Ansil Lewis 

Meeting day is the same, first 

Wednesday of the month, but 

the location is changed to Clay 

County Administration Build-

ing, 1st floor conference 

room, 477 Houston St., Green 

Cove Springs, FL 32043. 

Meeting start at 11 a.m. 
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Veterans Councils of Northeast Florida  

      BAKER COUNTY  

      President: Larry Porterfield  

      Meetings: 

      Second Thursday of each month  

      Location:  

      MacClenny Primitive Baptist Church  

      Fellowship Hall on North Boulevard  

                 Time : 1800 (6pm)  

 

CLAY COUNTY     DUVAL COUNTY     

President: Harry Silvers     President  

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Wednesday of each month    Third Tuesday of each month 

Location:      Location: 

American Legion Post 250    American Legion Post 37 

3939 County Rd 218     Main Building 

Middleburg, FL 32068      San Juan Avenue   

Time: 1400 (2pm)     Tome: 1900 (7 pm) 

 

NASSAU COUNTY     St. Johns County 

President: Mike Doran     President: Bill Dudley 

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Thursday of each month    Last Thursday of each month 

Location:      Location:  

American Legion Post 54    Health & Human Services building 

626 South 3rd St     Muscovy room, 1st floor 

Fernandina Beach fit 32034    200 San Sebastian View, St. Augustine 

Time: 1900 (7pm)     Time: 1900 (7pm) 
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns County is proud to           

announce that it has modernized its website and created        

a Facebook page. 

We are inviting all veterans to visit our website at:                          

NEW  http://www.veteranscouncilsjc.org  

The Veterans Council will post items of interest to 

all veterans, post pictures, articles, flyers, events, 

etc.  We will post our meetings dates and keep 

you informed about events at the Jacksonville 

and St. Augustine National Cemeteries. 

          Please join our group on Facebook at:       

                http://veteranscouncilsjc.org  

 

           Please select Join the Group to become a member 

. 

Once you have joined the Veterans Council Facebook group you 

will be able to post your meetings, pictures, articles, fund raisers, 

etc. It will be your common site to go to and see what’s happening. 

The website and Facebook page were updated and created so 

that there would be a central place to list all veterans activities in 

NE FL. 

You may have noticed the Veterans Council’s new logo, it was 

created by Roy Havekost. 

He can be contacted at webmaster@veteranscouncilsjc.org 

 

 

mailto:http://www.veteranscouncilofstjohns.org
http://veteranscouncilsjc.org
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 The Veterans Council of St. Johns County welcomes 

article submissions from all County Veterans & 

organizations. Articles should be of interest to all and 

veterans related. Submissions may be edited &/or 

shortened and used if space permits. 

Send to:  rothfeldm@gmail.com  

  
 
 

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. is a        
Not For Profit Florida Corporation. 

 

Our formation date was July 4, 2001 in a proclamation 
issued by the St. Johns County Commissioners. It is 
composed of representatives of the various veterans' 
organizations within St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will work with city and county 
governments and other local organizations to achieve 
the mutual goal to provide a central agency to assist in 
the coordination and presentation of matters concerning 
veterans and veterans activities in St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will endeavor to precipitate, stim-
ulate and assist various organizations as they perform 
patriotic events. One of the major purposes is the pro-
motion and education of national patriotic matters. 
 

The St. Johns County Veterans Council meets the 

last Thursday of the month at 7 pm. 

 The Veterans Council will meet at the Coun-

ty Health & Human Services Building,       

200 San Sebastian View 

Auditorium, 1st floor 

Veterans Council of  St. Johns County,     

“Helping  All Veterans” 

Veterans Service Office 
 200 San Sebastian View, Suite 1400         

St. Augustine, FL 32084 

(physical location) 
The VSO Office is located in the St. Johns County Health and  

Human Services Building.  
 

The office is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily, 
Monday through Friday excluding holidays. 

  

Service is by appointment. 
Phone: 904-209-6160   Fax: 904-209-6161 

Joseph McDermott, VSO 

Travis Neidig, Assistant VSO 

Angela McKenzie, Assistant VSO 

Lori Chapman, Assistant VSO 

Anna Marie Scott, Office Specialist 

The views expressed in The Patriot Reader Newsletter articles, submissions and spotlights 

are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County or the editors of The Patriot Reader. It is the purpose of this periodical to 

share a variety of information that pertain to local veterans and their organizations.  


